
 
Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy District Security  
Commission Minutes 
February 9, 2021 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Present: Matt Petersen, Marcia Harper, Harry Sherman, Elaina Deiner, CSCD Employee Sgt. 
Jimmy Green, CSCD Employee Josh Hawley 

Absent: Cathie Brown 

Chief Deputy Report: See attached 

Conservancy Report: None 

Freeholder Concerns: 

Letter received from freeholder proposing modifications be made to current 
CSCD rules regarding wake-enhancing devices/boats, to encompass changes and 
new technology that has appeared on watercraft since rules were last updated.  
The Security Commission will investigate and work with the freeholder to 
investigate and bring solutions to the next meeting. 

New Business:  

• A proposed Facility Use Agreement for the South Shelter House at the Beach was 
reviewed.  Proposed Agreement will be presented at the next CSCD meeting. 

• Zebra Mussels – There is concern with boats that transfer between outside lakes 
and Cordry/Sweetwater bringing zebra mussels into the lakes.  Looking at 
possible solutions. 

• Boat Driver Safety – Heritage Lake requires an online test at time permit is issued 
or re-issued for any operators of boats on their lake.  Operator must score 85% 
or higher.  Test is completely online and is “open-book”.  Test can be mailed as 
requested.   The Security Commission is looking into the viability of requiring a 
similar test. 
 

Meeting Adjourned: 9:00 pm 

Next Meeting March 9, 2021 @ 7:00 pm 



CORDRY SWEETWATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT 

DEPUTIES REPORT 

02/09/2021 

Sheriff Southerland, Josh Hawley, and myself looked over all the applications. One was 
picked to be the best from all we had received. Zack Sheppard·21 years old born 
and raised in Brown County who is currently employed with the Brown County 
Sheriff's Office as a Jail Officer. 

Sheriff Southerland has given his approval on Zack to become a Deputy Sheriff 
with Cordry Sweetwater/Brown County Sheriff's Office 

Please remember to drive with care as we may continue receiving both ice & 
snow. Thanks to the road crew who has done a great job maintaining the roads. 

We are working a case involving theft of $35.000.00 in jewelry involving a 
contractor from out of county. I have DNA, that will be sent to the lab. We have 
two great suspects. 

Deputy Clark assisted the County Officers on 02-08-2021 with a homicide on 
Hicks Rd just outside of the back gate. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chief Deputy 

Sgt, Jimmy Green 
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